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02 JUL 2019

Mr Donald Campbell

Co-convenor

Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group
GPO Box 2104

BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mr Campbell

Thank you for your letter of 2 April 2019 to the Honourable Mark Bailey MP, Minister for
Transport and Main Roads, about the North Brisbane Bikeway (NBB) Stage 4. The Minister has
asked that | respond on his behalf.

The NBB is a critical cycle corridor for north Brisbane, connecting the CBD through to
Chermside. The project is being delivered in partnership with Brisbane City Council (BCC), and
will encourage more cycling, more often, across all ages.

The installation of traffic lights at the Fraser Street bridge is outside the scope of Stage 4 of the
NBB. Fraser Street bridge is part of BCC's transport network, and any modifications to the
existing network fall within BCC's operational responsibilities.

Further consultation on Stage 4 will be undertaken in the next few months.

More information about the project can be found on the Department of Transport and Main
Roads' website at www.tmr.qld.gov.au by clicking on (1) 'Projects’, (2) ‘Projects by name N' and
(3) 'North Brisbane Bikeway'.

If you require further information, | encourage you to contact the project team by email at
metropolitanregion@tmr.qld.gov.au or by telephone on 3066 4338.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincere

TAM V. LPHEN
CHIEF OF STAFF



